Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: change of use 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
You asked:
“Further to the telephone call on Friday 30th September 2022 as per the request below and as advised in the call, there was no change of use for the public toilets as they were demolished. The land was private and has never been a designated parking area and by means of an internal delegated powers certificate, it was appropriated on the 14th September 2022 and is now part of the highway maintainable at public expense. Any parking restrictions on the adjacent road now apply to this area of the highway and I can confirm that enforcement action can be taken against any vehicle observed to be parked on this section. However, I would like to thank you for raising your concerns in relation to this matter.”

Can you please provide me a copy of this document under the freedom of information act 

Please see attached documentation.
And under the town and country planning act a change of use must be applied for to the local planning department even if it's the same regulatory body that owns the land can you also provide me the information you have on where your decision supersedes the government act


A planning application has yet to be received. 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
